Hathersage Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall
 on 2 March 2010. 
Present – Councillors CJ Cartledge (Chair), A Cook, D Jackson, R Olle, HJ Rodgers & A Schofield.
In attendance – CF Cave (Treasurer), J Robins (Clerk) & Outseats Parish Councillor B Gordon.
Public participation

1. The Chair read out a letter from Alistair Cook resigning from the Council with immediate effect for personal reasons. He will also cease to represent the Council on the Village Plan Group, Village Centre Group and the Memorial Hall Committee. The Council was sorry to hear of his decision and thanked him for his hard work and dedication during his time as a councillor.
2. There were no members of the public present.
3. There was no report from District Councillors.
4. PCSO Boswell sent his apologies and a report. During the last month there had been 17 calls for service, the majority of which related to suspicious activity and rowdy nuisance behaviour, and 4 crimes one each of assault, criminal damage, theft and a drug offence. Speed checks continue to be made regularly on Sheffield Road. 

The Hathersage Area Governance Group Meeting takes place at the Hathersage Methodist Church on 10 March at 7.00 pm. Cllr Cartledge will attend.
 

King George’s Field Trust
1. Total funds stand at approximately £29,000.

2. There had been no requests for donations.
3. Accounts for payment. The schedule of accounts for payment totalling £25.00 was approved.
Council meeting

1. Apologies.
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Shuttleworth, Tibenham and Wilkinson. 
2. Members declaration of interest.
There were no declarations of interest.
3. Minutes.
The minutes of the meeting held on 2 February were approved. 
4. Planning Applications.

4.1. NP/DDD/1209/1095, Plough Inn, Leadmill. Erection of temporary marquee (amended application). This application was considered by the Planning Committee which thought that the revised location was an improvement but still had concerns about its visibility due to its height. Councillors would like to see a limit put on the height/total area and suggested that provisional permission be granted for 3 years only, to enable the impact to be monitored.
5. Planning Decisions.
5.1. NP/DDD/1009/0886. Barnfield Villa, Barnfield. Demolition of existing garage & garden store and form bedroom ensuite shower room in its place for disabled child. Granted.

5.2. NP/DDD/1109/1047. Outside Ltd, Main Road. Replacement of shop front. Granted.

6. Report on meeting with PDNPA. Jim Dixon & Narendra Bejaria came to the village on 1 March and met various village organisations. They also visited the swimming pool and had a joint meeting with Hathersage & Outseats Parish Councils. They were very impressed with the village and its strong sense of community. They were interested in the pool and its funding issues and promised to see if there was anything the PDNPA could do to help. The meeting with the Councils comprised a question and answer session and they were challenged about the PDNPA’s holding objection to the provision of a vehicle activated sign on Sheffield Road which they explained had been made to provide officers with an opportunity to consider the potential impact of the sign on the National Park. They thought it may be possible to have a smaller, less visibly intrusive, sign and will arrange a meeting with DCC who is responsible for installation. Other topics discussed included boundary issues for local needs housing, use of 4x4s on country lanes and parking.
7. Financial matters
7.1. The monthly accounts as previously circulated were approved. The treasurer reported that there would be £34,896 to spend on repairs, of which £10-11,000 has been committed to the refurbishment of the swimming pool toilets. Anything not spent can be carried forward to next year.
7.2. Accounts for payment totalling £4,703.85 (including £216.64 VAT) as previously circulated were approved. 
7.3. Councillors Cartledge and Schofield were authorised to sign cheques at the April   meeting.
7.4. The Council agreed to authorise a direct debit for the payment of VAT.

8. Appointment of Councillor. 
8.1. Tom Wain was unanimously co-opted on to the Council to fill the vacancy created by the resignation of Councillor Donald.
9. Correspondence.
9.1. A letter had been received from Brookfield Manor advising the Council that access to the drive would be withdrawn for one day, Monday 15 February, in accordance with the agreement of April 2006. The clerk was asked to write requesting permission to publicise the code for the gate in the Hathersage News.

9.2. DCC has published a Big Choices Report on planning for waste which is available at www.derbyshire.gov.uk/bigchoices and has asked the Council for comments. The consultation period closes on 9 April 2010. This will be discussed further at the next meeting when a response will be formulated.
The report will form part of The Derby and Derbyshire Waste Core Strategy Development Plan Document which will be adopted in 2012. 

9.3. The Council had received a letter from DCC about a proposed diversion of Hathersage Footpath 12 which is now in Grindleford Parish.
9.4. The Footpaths Officer’s estimate for repairing the gate on the Shuttleworth Memorial Path is approximately £150. The Council approved the expenditure.
9.5. The DDDC Area Community Forum will take place on Monday 8 March, 7pm at the Agricultural Business Centre, Bakewell.
9.6. Bill Hanley, head of St Michael’s Environmental Education Centre had enquired whether there were opportunities for visiting school groups to carry out practical conservation work. As the Council does not own much land there is no conservation work available; however the bus shelter is in urgent need of a repaint and the clerk will ask if they are able to do this.
9.7. The first edition of Standing Orders for Local Councils has been published. The publication replaces NALC’s Standing Orders and Chairmanship, which was last published in 2003.
9.7.1. The new publication can be bought for £25 per copy. The Council agreed to purchase a copy. 
9.7.2. A training course for clerks and chairmen on the new standing orders, audit return and insurance will take place on Wednesday 28 April, 9.00am-4.30 pm at a cost of £30 per delegate. The Council agreed that the chair and the clerk should attend.
9.8. Department of Communities and Local Government is holding an anti social behaviour event at Pride Park Stadium, Derby on Friday 5 March, 9.30 am – 3.00 pm to which councillors are invited. 
10. Village Matters.
10.1. Youth Club Stanage Hall lease. Cllr Cook reported that the revised lease for a term of 5 years exclusive use will soon be available.
10.2. Request from Memorial Hall Committee for a contribution of £500 to supplement grant from DDDC towards replacing the windows. The Council had previously agreed this in principle at the November meeting and awaits a formal request from the Committee.

10.3. Parish Room.
10.3.1. Ann Mainwaring had offered to sort through the documents held in the Parish Room to see what needed to be archived or disposed of. CJC will work with her.

10.3.2. As all documents relating to planning applications are held electronically by PDNPA there is no necessity to keep old applications or decision notices and they may be disposed of.
10.4. Grounds maintenance 2009/2010. A quotation for £2050.00 has been received from Redwood Landscapes Hathersage Ltd for the maintenance of the Parish Lands for 2010/2011, £600 for monthly raking of the barked areas in the play areas and £280 for weed killing. The Council accepted this quotation. 
10.5. The Shuttleworth Memorial Path. A reply is awaited from PDNPA on the best way of repairing the path and a list of suitable contractors who could carry out the work.
10.6. Review of grit bins. CJC will look at the list supplied by DCC and it will be discussed further at the April meeting.

10.7. Consideration of producing an HPC newsletter. Some councillors thought it was unnecessary to produce a separate newsletter as meetings are reported regularly in the Hathersage News and an annual report is distributed to every household but others supported the production of a news letter in the winter. It will be raised again at the October meeting.
11. Recreation Committee.  The minutes of the meetings held on 9 and 23 February had been circulated. The contractor had started work on the refurbishment of the toilet block on Friday 26 February. 
11.1. The Council approved the co-option of a representative from the Pool Café on to the Recreation Committee. The Recreation Committee will be asked to endorse this at its next meeting.

12. Joint Councils’ Website.  The site is now live but is not easy to find and needs optimising. The clerk will arrange a joint website group meeting to decide the best way to proceed. Alistair Cook will attend and bring an expert on optimisation to talk to the group.
13. Report on Parish Councils Conference. CJC gave a report on the conference he had recently attended.
14. Outseats Parish Council. 
14.1. Cllr Cartledge reported on the February meeting the minutes of which will be circulated in due course. 
15.2. Councillor Shuttleworth will represent Hathersage Parish Council at the next meeting of Outseats Parish Council which takes place on Monday 22 March in the Sampson Room.
16. Circulation Pack. The contents of the circulation pack were noted as follows: 
Clerks & Councils Direct

EMDA News

Park Life

HVC Newsletter

Lafarge Liaison Committee Meeting Minutes 

British Heart Foundation National Wear Red Day

Countryside events 2010

Peak District Sustainable Energy Group Minutes

Sacre Annual Report

DALC Circulars 1/2010 – 9/2010.
16. Date of next meeting – 30 March 2010 at 19.30 in the Hathersage Memorial Hall, Sampson Room. The date of the June meeting has been changed to 8 June
17. Items for information or next agenda. 
17.1. DDDC Grant for Band Concert. The Council gave approval for the date of a concert to be held at the pool to be decided at the next Recreation Committee meeting. 
17.2. Condition of bus shelter.

The meeting finished at 10.00 pm.
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